MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

1st February 2007  

MEETING OPENED:    7.30 pm.
WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS:  as per Attendance Register

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:   Neville Hitch, Jan Spriggs, Val Marden, Norma Moss, John & Joan Hills. As per Attendance Register

Moved Neil Spriggs and seconded Franz that minutes are accepted as true & correct record. Passed.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE OUT:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE IN:

· Letter of thanks from Delage Club of Australia Inc.

· Entry forms for Cavalcade of Cars 20th May – copies available for photocopying.

· Rock n Roll Rendezvous Feb 25th. 10 – 5 pm.

· Magazines – Crank Talk

          Smoke Signal

Secretary apologised for lack of mail – the box has nor been cleared since mid January. She has misplaced the Austpost key but is sure she will have it by next month.

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE:

Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:

Moved by Vicki Hewett and seconded by Ron Hewett that correspondence be accepted. Passed.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Working a/c S3 - $ 1673.67

Term Deposit -   $2115.00

Expenses -           $ 954.80 – Insurance, Fullerton’s John Hills 

Income - $26.80


    $30.00 for sale of old telephone exchange

Liz has received invoices for payment


Mozzie - $37 for Weedkiller

Cec – Printing December Gulf Torque (Ink, paper, Witeout.

Moved Max, seconded Barb Scholar that payments be approved and this report be accepted.  

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

· Christmas BBQ 17th December was well attended and very enjoyable.

· Australia Day – 12 cars; nice to see new member, Dave Miller and his 48.215 Holden. There was a Citroen C21V on display which belongs to a friend of Paul Smith’s.

· Next Run Sunday 4th February – Tortoise & Hare Run organised by Bill Hale. It is expected that the temperature will be high 30’s. Meet at Clubroom at 9:00 a.m. and leave at 10 a.m. The Tortoises will go on Highway via Mambray Creek to Port Germein. The Hare’s will travel via Wilmington to Melrose, through the pass to Port Germein. Lunch will be on the Pt Germein Jetty.

· March is the trip to Pt Lowly leaving 4pm Friday 23rd March and returning 2pm on Sunday 25th March. Franz advised he has paid a deposit by cheque and has posted it. Please bring your money to the next meeting and Franz will send off a cheque. It must be received by 7 days prior to the date. They will leave the key in the door. Please advise at the March meeting if you intend going. Cost is $17 per person/ night plus $ 15 per day for the activities room hire. The accommodation is bunkhouse style – bring own linen, food drinks etc. Franz will contact the Whyalla club to invite them to a BBQ.

CATERING COMMITTEE:

Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT:

The Stamping Day will be the 1st April beginning with a BBQ Breakfast from 8.00a.m. Stamping will start from 10.00 am. Please bring your vehicle/s and your own registration/log books to be endorsed. DO NOT BRING ANYONE ELSES’S FORMS UNLESS PRIOR ARRANGEMENTS MADE WITH REGISTRARS.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Cec has asked for articles, Buy Swap & Sells for the magazine, Gulf Torque.

· John Moss has parts for a Series 2 Morris Minor. John to email the list to Kathy.

· Mozzie and Anthony have sprayed weeds around the clubroom and spread some crusher dust around. 

· At the October Rally there were comments made to Mark asking why we changed the date from June long-weekend as the weather is usually fine and it fits in better with other rallies, whereas last year the October long weekend was heavily “booked” with other rallies etc. Mark moved that our rally revert to the June Long-weekend. Seconded Iris Herde. Motion passed.

· Mark – Reminder that in June the Alvis Club is coming and cars will be looked after on the PASS Oval Stirling Road while the owners go on the steam train to Quorn.

· Australia day 14 members went to the arid Lands for Morning Tea after the celebrations at Gladstone Square. It was very enjoyable.

· AGM, March meeting – all executive positions will be declared vacant. Nominations will be called for all positions. Annual Fees will be due on the day.

· Mark referred to the purchase of the weedkiller. It would be more economical to purchase a 20 litre drum @ $150 rather than 1 litre @$37 from Duregon’s Mozzie has been doing the poisoning once a month to keep the weeds down Graeme Herde said he recently purchased a 20 litre drum from Landmark. It was decided to discuss this further at the next meeting.

· Vicki said she had recently seen Hennie. Clive was home and Hennie had the plaster removed from her leg. 

RAFFLE DRAWN BY:     Barb Scholar and won by Max McLeod. Congratulations!

MEETING CLOSED:      8.04 p.m.     

